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or forms that are reasonably usable; 
and 

(3) A party need not produce the 
same electronically stored information 
in more than one form. 

§ 26.20 Depositions. 
(a) Taking oral deposition. A party 

may take the oral deposition of any 
person. Reasonable written notice of 
deposition shall be served upon the op-
posing party and the deponent. The at-
tendance of a deponent may be com-
pelled by subpoena where authorized by 
law or by other order of the hearing of-
ficer. 

(b) Testifying on oral deposition. Each 
person testifying on oral deposition 
shall be placed under oath by the per-
son before whom the deposition is 
taken. The deponent may be examined 
and cross-examined. The questions and 
the answers, together with all objec-
tions made, shall be recorded by the 
person before whom the deposition is 
to be taken, or under that person’s di-
rection. 

(c) Objections. Objection may be made 
to questions or answers for any reason 
that would require the exclusion of the 
testimony under § 26.24 as if the witness 
were present and testifying at hearing. 
Objections shall be in short form, stat-
ing every ground for objection. Failure 
to object to any question or answer 
shall be considered a waiver of objec-
tion, unless the parties agree other-
wise. Rulings on any objections shall 
be made by the hearing officer at hear-
ing, or at such other time requested by 
motion. The examination shall pro-
ceed, with the testimony being taken 
subject to the objections; the deponent 
may be instructed not to answer only 
when necessary to preserve a privilege, 
to enforce a limitation directed by the 
hearing officer, or to present a motion 
for a protective order under § 26.18(c)(2). 

(d) Submission to deponent. A tran-
script of the deposition shall be sub-
mitted to the deponent for examina-
tion and signature, unless submission 
is waived by the deponent and the par-
ties. Any changes in form or substance 
that the deponent desires to make 
shall be entered upon the transcript by 
the person before whom the deposition 
was taken, with a statement of reasons 
given by the deponent for making 

them. The transcript shall then be 
signed by the deponent, unless the par-
ties by stipulation waive the signing or 
the deponent is ill, cannot be found, or 
refuses to sign. If the transcript is not 
signed, the person before whom the 
deposition was taken shall sign it and 
state on the record the reason that it is 
not signed. 

(e) Certification and filing. The person 
before whom the deposition was taken 
shall make a certification on the tran-
script as to its accuracy. Interested 
parties shall make their own arrange-
ments with the person recording the 
testimony for copies of the testimony 
and the exhibits. 

(f) Deposition as evidence. Subject to 
appropriate rulings by the hearing offi-
cer on objections, the deposition or any 
part may be introduced into evidence 
for any purpose if the deponent is un-
available. Only that part of a deposi-
tion that is received in evidence at a 
hearing shall constitute a part of the 
record in the proceeding upon which a 
decision may be based. Nothing in this 
rule is intended to limit the use of a 
deposition for impeachment purposes. 

(g) Payment of fees. Fees shall be paid 
by the person upon whose application 
the deposition is taken. 

§ 26.21 Written interrogatories. 
(a) Service of interrogatories. Any 

party may serve upon any other party 
written interrogatories, not to exceed 
25 in number, including all discrete 
subparts, unless additional interrog-
atories are agreed to by the parties or 
leave to serve additional interrog-
atories is granted by the hearing offi-
cer. 

(b) Response to interrogatories. Within 
20 days after service of the request, the 
party upon whom the interrogatories 
are served shall serve a written re-
sponse, unless the parties agree in a 
written document submitted to the 
hearing officer or the hearing officer 
determines that a shorter or longer pe-
riod is appropriate under the cir-
cumstances. The response shall specifi-
cally answer each interrogatory, sepa-
rately and fully in writing, unless it is 
objected to, in which event the object-
ing party shall state the reasons for 
any objections with specificity. Any 
ground not stated in a timely objection 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 08:31 Apr 29, 2011 Jkt 223077 PO 00000 Frm 00267 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\223077.XXX 223077jd
jo

ne
s 

on
 D

S
K

8K
Y

B
LC

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-20T14:17:36-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




